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Honourable Janho Engelbrecht
P. O. Box 15 Cape Town 8000 Tel: +27 21 403 3169 Cellphone: +27 60 556 4343
 E-mail: janhoeng@yahoo.com 
______________________________________________________________________________________
11 April 2022

Honourable Thoko Didiza 

Minister of Agriculture, Land Reform &

Rural Development 

120 Plein Street

Parliament

Cape Town

Per e-mail: cosmin@daff.gov.za /PA.Minister@daff.gov.za
Dear Minister, Didiza, 

Request for urgent intervention regarding African horse sickness vaccines.

I am writing to you to request that you urgently intervene in the African horse sickness vaccine production challenges experienced by Onderstepoort Biological Products. I am aware that this has been a problem for some time already and that your department has given attention to this problem. During the last months I had engagements with a large variety of role-players in the equine industry certain individuals under immense pressure, they are already being treated as unwanted suspects. And to be selling OBP IP to private sector. Given the information I have and taking the answers supplied by yourself on Parliamentary questions I submitted in to account, I suspect that you might not have been furnished with all the relevant information in this regard. 

Madam Minister, OBP does not have a functioning freeze-drying unit at present. The AHS vaccination season starts on 1 June 2022 and OBP has no vaccines in stock. Without a freeze-drying unit no vaccines can be produced. The current outbreaks have been widespread and the fact that 8 of the 9 viral types have thus far been identified is very concerning. Should we experience higher than normal rainfall during the next season similar to the current one, we should expect a significant increase in risk of outbreaks occurring over a wide area, without sufficient vaccines the consequences would be dire. 

In the absence of manufacturing capability by OBP, who provides a critical service to all horse owners, I humbly request that you involve private compliant laboratories with the ability to produce African Horse Sickness vaccines, as an emergency measure to start production, in partnership with OBP without delay. As a temporary measure this would buy time for OBP to correct AHS production problems they currently experience. The rollout of this could take as long as 3 months, which is after the 1st of June, however the late supply of vaccines is better than none at all. Should you decide to do this, I request that additional costs associated with this emergency measure not be carried over to the end users of the vaccine.

A further concern in the absence of OBP vaccines, is that people, out of desperation, might be tempted to acquire and administer unapproved vaccines to their animals, thereby making matters worse. 

Yours sincerely, 

Janho Engelbrecht (MP)  

(sent electronically without signature)
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